
PROCEEDINGS
OF

THE JOINT MEETING
OF

THE WESTERN FOREST NURSERY COUNCIL

AND

THE INTERMOUNTAIN FOREST NURSERYMAN'S ASSOCIATION

held at

Coeur d'Alene, Idaho

on

AUGUST 4, 5, 6, 1970

INTRODUCTION

The joint meeting of the Western Forest Nursery Council and the Inter-
mountain Forest Nurseryman's Association was opened at 10:00 a.m.,
August 4, 1970 at the Northshore Convention Center, Coeur d'Alene,
Idaho. Co-Chairmen for the meeting were Lee Mason and Steve McDonald,
both of Coeur d'Alene. Chairman Mason opened the meeting and intro-
duced Ray Hilding, Forest Supervisor, Coeur d'Alene National Forest,
who welcomed attendees on behalf of the Forest Service.

Acknowledgement of assistance in planning the meeting is due the
Supervisor and the Staff of the Coeur d'Alene National Forest, and
Ray Boyd of the Intermountain Forest and Range Experiment Station,
Moscow, Idaho.

Special thanks are due the personnel of the Intermountain Forest and
Range Experiment Station, Moscow for their work and cooperation in
providing the optional field trip to their station on Friday, August 7,
1970.

Separate business meetings were held for each of the attending groups
at 3:30 p.m. on August 4, 1970.

The regular business meeting of the Western Forest Nursery Council
was convened by Chairman McDonald who proceeded to bring the members
up-to-date on Council affairs, etc., to the date of the meeting.
Notions were solicited on old and new business and none were made.



The Chair raised the question of proposing consolidation of the
Western Forest Nursery Council and the Intermountain Forest
Nurseryman's Association. After some discussion the question
was tabled. The membership of the Council did approve, unani-
mously, a motion to extend a cordial and sincere invitation to
the membership of the Intermountain Forest Nurseryman's Associa-
tion to attend the planned 1972 meeting.

The site for the 1972 meeting as arrived at in 1968 was the
"Olympia Area". A triumvirate of chairmen was decided upon for
this meeting. They are:

Homer Ward, Webster Forest Nursery
State of Washington
Department of Natural Resources
Olympia, Washington

Rex Eide, Industrial Forestry Association
Route 3, Box 389-B
Canby, Oregon

James Bryan, Weyerhaeuser Company
2006 Lakemoor Drive
Olympia, Washington

There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned,



INTERMOUNTAIN FOREST NURSERYMAN'S ASSOCIATION

The business meeting was opened by Chairman Lee Hinds with all members
in attendance.

Considerable floor discussion . was raised in an attempt to obtain and
circulate lists of excess nursery stock from all agencies in the inter-
mountain area. The motion was made by Clyn Bishop, Utah State Forest
Service, to contact the Division of State and Private Forest (USFS) to
assist and distribute these surpluses. Motion seconded by Don Townsend.

Willis Heron, State of Montana Nurseryman, moved that we request an
invitation to attend the Western Forest Nursery Council which will be
held in the Olympia area in 1972. Seconded by Ralph Huber.

Motion made by Mary Strachan, seconded by Ralph Huber to express our
gratitude to the host for facilities and efforts.

Next meeting will be held at Edmonton, Alberta with John C. Chedzoy as
host.
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